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PRESIDENT'S CORNER

At the Quartgrlb meeting on
April 21, a~suggestion was made
to place stop signs or speed
bumps on Bishop Drive in order
to slow down some of the traffic
along that thoroughfare.

Summertime is coming and win-
dows will be open so kindly
think of your neighbors and
either muffle the noise or drive
slowly through the neighborhood.

I can report that we have
doubled our enrollment since the
last newsletter. Thank you very
much. However, we still have
only about 20 percent of the
residents in our civic league
area involved.

The civic league is sponsor-
ing, as a combined fund raiser
and means of employment for our
youth, the painting of your
house numbers on your curbs (see
article). We would appreciate
your support. -

If there is anyone who would
like to advertise in our monthly
newsletter, you are reminded
that the cost is $5 per month and
that your ad would reach 700
homes. Kindly contact either me
or Maggie Grider to place an ad.

Jim McMoon

POOL NEWS

We would like to thank
everyone who came out and gave
us a hand with the numerous
chores necessary to prepare the
pool for another season. Cleanup
is a tiresome, but essential,
Job and we certainly appreciate
the efforts of those who have
volunteered their time to help
during our cleanup days.

We are currently taking
reservations for pool parties.
Call Marcy Zmuda at 497-4051 for
prices and available dates.

We are scheduling Tuesday
nights for Teen Nights but we
are in need of chaperones.
Without the parents' help, this
activity is impossible to have.
Please call Trisha Doucette at
L497-3663 for more information.

Opening Day is Saturday, May 28,
at Noon. Non-members will be
welcome Saturday and Sunday at $1
per person per day. Monday, May
30, Memorial Day, will be for
members and their guests only.
This procedure is different than
that of past years so please make
a special note. Membership fees
must be paid by May 30 to enjoy
the use of the pool.



POOL NEWS (continued)

We'll be taking sign-ups for
swim lessons at the pool
beginning May 28. Swim lessons
are available both to members
and non-members. Three sessions
of swin lessons will be offered
beginning June 13. Dates will
be available at the pool.

Please feel free to call if
you have any questions
regarding the operation of the
Recreation Center. Thank you.

Norma Jean Pope

499-3069

JOIN WITH US

It's certainly not too late to
join the civic league. We
welcome, and need, your support.
League membership is one of the

best bargains in town. For details,

contact Maggie Grider.

HOUSE NUMBERS ON CURB

Beginning this month, a
number of young boys will
circulate through the neigh-
borhood with spray paint and
stencils. They will paint your
house number on your curb for
a nominal charge of $3.

If you have any questions,
call vice president Geneva
Allen at 497-3448,

SPECIAL THANK YOU

Many thanks to our neighbor
Bob Stone, who came to our civic
league meeting and gave an
excellent talk on lawn care--
weeding, seeding, etc. We'd like
to remind everyone in our
neighborhood that we always have
interesting and informative
speakers at our civic league
meetings. The next scheduled
meeting will be in September.
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OPEN on the Shore of the Chesapeake Bay

M-TH 9:30-6 pm
F & SA 9:30-8 pm
SUN 1-5 pm
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Tidewater’s only store dedicated to Wildfowl!

2248 Seashore Shoppes
Great Neck & Shore Drive
Virginia Beach, VA 23451

804-481-1030

Gary & MaryAnn Romska, Proprietors
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